FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Emergency Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 

Monday,  21st December, 2015 at 7.30pm

Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

 


Councillors Jonathan Roper, Barry Hall, Richard Sewell, David Woollard, Leigh Tibbenham


Members of Public   7

Apologies:  Councillors Helen Scott, Rachel Tait, and Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed 7 members of the public and thanked them for attending the meeting. 

Public Discussion:
The Chairman advised the members of public the Council would only be talking about the planning issues and said they could have 10 minutes to air their views before the meeting started.  Ann Goodwin spoke for the group and read out her letter of objection she had sent to the Planning Department and is available to read on the Planning website.  There followed a somewhat heated discussion that the plan has too many access/exits onto Tower Road, that, in their opinion, is not suitable for more traffic use and is used as a “rat run” by motorists going to and from Martham. That Rollesby Road traffic often exceeds the 30 mph speed limit and another access onto it would be dangerous. There was also concern for flooding and whether the existing trees would remain, which it was felt would help with excess water. The Public Discussion was ended at 7.40pm.  Leigh Tibbenham thanked the parishioners for attending the meeting and giving their comments.

Declaration of Interest:
None

Minutes:
None submitted at this extraordinary meeting to discuss a planning application only.

Planning Applications:
A planning application had been submitted for 19 residential developments on land adjacent Rollesby Road and Tower Road. 10 access/exits onto Tower Road was considered far too many and it was suggested there should only be one.  The surface water from the new dwellings is planned to drain into the Pit. This was debated, as there have been problems in the past with flooding at the corner of Tretts Lane/Tretts Loke where the Pit water is pumped away through the liggers to Rollesby pumping station. David Woollard and Richard Sewell added there were other pumping stations on Pound Lane and Broad Lane and if there is a power cut then within an hour there are major problems, the same would happen at Tretts Lane.  Leigh Tibbenham was concerned with pedestrian safety.  The Chairman added that an increase to the power/electricity would be necessary.


All Councillors present unanimously opposed the development on the grounds of the number of access/exits onto Tower Road, the drainage and for pedestrian safely.  The Clerk was asked to advise the Planning Department accordingly.

Any Other Business:
None

The Council cannot lawfully decide anything that is raised under this item and are only matters for consideration at a future meeting.



.


The Meeting ended at 8.00 pm


The next meeting is Thursday 21st January, 2016.












Signed........................................................
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